
 

 

To: Parents/Carers of Year 11 Students 

Our ref: 87105917 

1 July 2021 

Dear Parent/Carer and Student 

Re: Sixth Form Induction Lessons 

As you may be aware, we have in recent days dealt with several positive cases across our school community 

which has led to a number of students having to self-isolate and Year 9 being asked to work remotely until 

Tuesday of next week.  As an additional risk control in response to the changes we are seeing in the number 

of COVID-19 cases across our local area we have taken the decision to move our induction lessons online. 

The online induction lessons will give students the opportunity to attend an induction lesson in each of their 

chosen subjects. Where possible, students may also wish to attend lessons in subjects they have not chosen 

to ensure that they have made the correct decisions. Whilst we understand that some students may have other 

commitments, the induction lessons are an important element of the induction process into the Sixth Form and 

we would urge all to attend remotely if possible.  Students who are considering staying with us have been 

emailed their current option choices for next September and a timetable for the induction lessons has been 

placed on the Year 11 Sixth Form Induction page on Teams and students should attend the corresponding 

lessons to their option blocks.  

Each subject has a separate channel set up on the Year 11 Sixth Form Induction page on Teams and at the 

time of the lesson a live meeting will appear in this channel for the students to join.  The lesson start times are 

as follows: 

Period 1 – 9:15am 

Period 2 – 11:15am 

Period 3 – 1:40pm 

Unfortunately, the extra-curricular events on Tuesday Period 3 will no longer be able to take place. 

Induction tasks for students to complete over the summer holidays will be discussed during the induction 

lessons and these will also be made available on Teams for any student who is unable to attend the lessons.  

These will be saved in the individual subject channels.  

If students are unable to attend the induction lessons they should email the Sixth Form Office 

sixthform@southhunsley.org.uk. We will presume that any student who does not attend induction lessons or 

email their apologies has made alternative arrangements for their post 16 studies and we will remove their 

options from the system.  

Enrolment into the Sixth Form will take place on GCSE Results Day Thursday 12 August 2021.  Further details 

on how this will take place will be confirmed closer to the time. 
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We will also be holding a New Year 12 Parents’ Information Evening on Thursday 9 September 2021. The 

meeting will commence at 6pm online and will last approximately one hour. Students need not attend this 

meeting as they will be given a similar talk as part of their induction.  

Should you have any questions regarding the induction lessons, enrolment or Sixth Form in general please do 

not hesitate to contact us on the email address above. 

Yours sincerely 

      

Nicholas Hobbs       Paul Jacobs 

Director of Sixth Form – Year 12    Director of Sixth Form – Year 13 

 

 

 

 


